 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

July 9, 2019
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Absent


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 6/1119 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Kevin and seconded by Hans.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in July 2019.
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
July Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
July Clerk

OPERS





      100.80
July Clerk
AEP





      250.14
June Street Lighting

Meiser’s Mowing Service



      625.00
July Contract

Speedway




        51.75
Fuel

Brinkman Excavating



      834.40
Gravel Alleys

Hilltop Propane




        14.00
Propane


FIA Card Services



        37.99
Paper

FIA Card Services



        98.97
Paint/Gravel/Hardware
FIA Card Services



        38.50
Certified Mailing

AA Hammersmith Insurance 


   2,363.20
Commercial Insurance Renewal 

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for July was made by Kevin and seconded by Joe.  Roll Call: All yes with Judy abstaining on the Meiser’s Mowing vouchers. 
Public Speaks: 
Chuck Meiser talked about the water runoff on Foltz Street to the Spring Lot.  He said the water is pooling making it difficult to mow.   Scott said the water table is so high do to the flooding.  He and David will look into the matter and see if any of the water can be diverted.  David said the ZVFD spouting runs straight to the road which does not help.  
Fiscal:

Patty asked for a motion to allow for a $300 purchase order to Speedway for fuel through the end of the year.  Motion

made by Kevin and seconded by Joe.  All were in favor.
Patty explained the AA Hammersmith renewal of the commercial insurance package and the public official’s liability.

Brinkman Excavating laid more gravel than expected in the original allowance of $500.  Patty requested a motion to

allow the additional amount of $334.40.  Kevin made the motion to allow the additional amount and it was seconded 

by Joe.  All were in favor.
Street Committee: 
Foltz between 3rd and 4th Street on the East side has a drain tile that is broken and plugged with roots.  David is not exactly certain where the brockage is and will need to dig along the line to see where the repair is needed.  He obtained two bids at hourly rates for the backhoe.  The Zoar Market bid $75 per hour and Larry Baughman of Bolivar came in at $50 per hour.  

Judy asked if there was still an active spring on the Klingamen property.  Susan Eddy texted the Klingamens’ and found that there is not an active spring on their property.  

Kevin made a motion to secure a backhoe to find the blockage and repair the problem.  The motion was for a not to exceed $1,500.00.  Joe seconded the motion and all were in favor.  

Scott and David installed the rip rap on an eroded section of the drainage ditch along Michael Lane.  David said it is size “D”, which averages 6-8 inches in size.  Council discussed the water runoff and bank erosion on Michael Lane.  

Joe said the water runoff in front of the Coffee House is so bad it washed pea gravel down the sidewalk all the way to the Assembly House.  

David removed the flags along 7th Street.   He also installed the “No Dumping” signs at the cemetery.  Chuck said there is a lot of yard waste trash being dumped in the cemetery.  Scott and David questioned this as they did not see any trash when they went to install the signs.  Chuck said someone also dumped some pine tree trimmings along the cemetery.

Safety Committee:
Scott approved Lyn Urfer tree service to remove the leaning trees in the cemetery by Hess Mill that were approved for removal at the June meeting.  

Tri State has also been approved for the stump grinding on 4th Street that was approved at the June meeting. 

Gus Ruetenik has agreed to remove the large buckeye tree on his property that leans into the alley by the Mark Welty home.  Dakota tree service will do this work. 

Council discussed the speeding in the Village alleyways.   Jeff Eddy suggested council make the alley between 2nd and 3rd Streets a one-way entering from 3rd Street.  Jeff said this alley has the most population density in the Village.  Kevin and Joe agreed this may help with slowing the traffic.   Hans suggested speed bumps as he opposes increasing the sign pollution in the Village.    After further discussion a motion was made by Kevin and seconded by Joe to make the alley between 2nd and 3rd Streets a one-way entering from 3rd Street.  All were in favor.  Council also approved two one-way signs and a “Do Not Enter” sign purchase not to exceed $200.00.
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:

A conditional use permit was approved for Kim and Darin Good.  The conditional use permit allows for a 20’x10’ space in the rear of their property to display antiques outdoors near the antique shop.  HPC will meet July 11th.  They are continuing work on the draft guidelines pertaining to new construction and additions in the Historic District.  
Cemetery Board:

None.
Solicitor Report:

None.
Mayor’s Notes:  

Scott said there is nothing new to report for the annexation.  He said Jon Elsasser is working on estimates for the needed repairs to Hickory Lane.  The next step in the annexation process is to contact Sandy Township for their position on the annexation.  Scott asked council if everyone is on board to move forward saying before we spend money he wants to make sure council is in favor of proceeding.   Judy again stated that Hickory Lane should remain a private road and not become the Village’s problem.  Scott said the Hickory Lane issues are being resolved by the homeowners and that Hickory Lane will remain a private drive with the annexation.  Judy stated Hickory Lane will come under the ZVFD which has a Class 3 rating as opposed to Mineral City VFD which has a Class 6 rating.  She said the ratings and the taxes will need to be discussed further.  
The Archeological study for the Levee project was delayed 30 days but will begin soon.  
Scott reminded council of the County Health weekend coming up August 10th and 11th at Buckeye Career Center.  This event is a joint effort of the Ohio Department of Health, the Tuscarawas County Health Department, and the Ohio National Guard.  

Mosquito spraying is scheduled for July 10th for the Village weather permitting. 

Scott briefed council on a possible grant availability from the Department of Commerce for the cemetery.   The maximum is $1000.  Scott, Patty and David will discuss possible submission.  
Ordinance 2019-10:  Zoar Store Parking.  Motion to remove from consideration made by Judy and seconded by Hans.  Roll Call: All yes.  Ordinance removed from consideration. 
Meeting adjourned by Joe and Judy.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
